FRASER POWER SQUADRON

Executive Meeting held at the residence of Cmdr. A. Paiger, Monday, September 12th, 1966 at 2000 hours.

Present: A. Paiger, L. Durant, A. Watts, R. Dodd, A. Curran, A. McNeill.

The minutes were accepted as read.

Cmdr. Paiger proposed to advertise Squadron Course at Richmond Yacht Club Meeting the following Friday.

Cmdr. Paiger reported that the Coast Guard are expected to have some policing power next year.

Lt. MacNeill reported that the Family Cruise expense to the Squadron would be about \$10.00 to \$15.00.

All the Executives present complimented Lt. MacNeill on his organization of an extremely successful family cruise.

Cmdr. Paiger and Past Cmdr. Watts volunteered to approach Ernie Creamer to ascertain if he would accept a nomination for Entertainment Officer replacing Lt. John Smith who is now living in Powell River.

Cmdr. Paiger moved that the next General Meeting to be held Monday, October 17, 1966, meeting place to be arranged.

The following to get prices and availability of general meeting places:

Cmdr. Paiger - Richmond Yacht Club

Lt. McNeill - Surf Club (Old Richmond Yacht Club)

Lt. Dodd - Drumstick & Ladner Hotel

The following are the tentative instructors & chairmen of this season's C.P.S. Courses:

<u>Class</u>	<u>Instructor</u>	Class Chairman
Piloting	Lt. Cmdr. Durant	Lt. MacNeill
Advanced Piloting	P/Cmdr. Curran	Cmdr. Paiger
Seamanship	Lt. Dodd	P/Cmdr. Watts

Secretary to send letter to the membership notifying them of the coming meeting October 17, 1966, and the proposed Advanced Piloting and Seamanship Courses, (and Piloting for their friends who might like to take the course).

Moved by Cmdr. Paiger seconded by P/Cmdr. Watts that the meeting be adjourned and attention given to sandwiches, cookies and coffee. Carried.